 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

April 5, 2017
Attendance:

Dave Stone, City of Estacada

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Tim Jannsen, Sunrise Water Authority

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

Kevin McCaleb, City of Lake Oswego

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

Kelson Redding, Energy Trust of Oregon

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Jacob Krall, Geosyntec
Cheryl McGinnis, Clackamas River Basin Council

Suzie Cloutier, Clackamas River Basin Council

Micelis Doyle, USGS
Agenda

Approval of  February CRWP Meeting Notes 

Energy Trust of Oregon 

Macroinvertebrate Communities Conditions Report 
Clackamas Watershed Video 
CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2017-18
Drinking Water Week 
Program Update
Approval of February Meeting Notes

John Collinsasked if there was a motion to approve the June minutes. 

Joel Komarek moved to approve the minutes, Todd Heidgerken seconds the motion. Motion passes.  
Public Comment

None

Energy Trust of Oregon 

Kelson Redding from the Energy Trust of Oregon, gave the group an overview of the opportunities that water providers have to work with the Energy Trust of Oregon on Energy saving.  Kelson said that the Energy Trust of Oregon is available to help water providers identify options for improving water facility’s energy efficiency over time through their Strategic Energy Management Program and other programs. This free service identifies the best opportunities for energy savings within treatment plants and pump stations.  For more information about their program for water and wastewater providers go to energytrust.org
Macroinvertebrate Communities Conditions Report 

Kim told the group that the CRWP had been conducting mainstem macro invertebrate sampling for the past three years and that this year the worked with Mike Cole of Cole Ecology to conduct a study of Macroinvertebrate Community Conditions of the Lower Clackamas River Basin 1997-2016 which looked not only at our data but also data collected by many of watershed stakeholders to assess macro conditions and trends.  Mike provided the group with an overview of his findings.  Mike's final report will be posted on the CRWP website Resources and Documents page.
Clackamas Watershed Video 
Kevin McCaleb, from the City of Lake Oswego, told the group that he had worked with Christine and Suzanne to develop a video on the history of the Clackamas River watershed.  He said that there will be an official screening of the video on May 9th at 1:00 in the council chambers at the LO City hall and that CRWP members and elected officials were invited to attend.  Kim said she would forward the screening invitation to CRWP members and that she would post a link to the video https://youtu.be/4jn-Q6LPU3s on the CRWP website. 
CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2017-18

Kim told the group that she had revised the budget and members costs shares based on the feedback she had received at the February meeting (taking out the proposed groundwater study) and had not received any additional feedback or changes from members regarding the proposed budget.

Joel Komarek moved to approve the CRWP FY 2017-18 Budget.  Todd Heidgerken seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.     

National Drinking Water Week 
Kim told the group that National Drinking Water Week will be celebrated May 7-13th this year, giving us the opportunity to provide our public with a greater understanding of water and feel confident about its quality.   She said that she was working with Sunrise staff to send a NDWW Proclamation to the Clackamas County Commissioners as well as working to get an article in the Clackamas Review and wanted CRWP member agencies to be aware of these efforts.

Program Updates
CRWP Financial Review - Kim told the group that she just recently hired Pauly Rogers to conduct a review of CRWP finances.  The Board agreed that this should happen yearly.  There was also a discussion regarding internal controls.  Kim said that because the CRWP contracted out financial services with OLWS that Oak Lodge's policies and procedures were used. 
SDIS Risk Assessment - Kim told the group that she had recently met with the SDIS Risk Management Consultant to review the CRWP's risk for insurance purposes.  It was determined that CRWP has little risk.
Source Water Protection Brochure - Kim showed the group a new source water protection brochure that she had been working on for outreach efforts.  This will go to print in the next month and will also be posted on the CRWP website.

CRWP Table Top Exercise - Kim told the group that the CRWP would be hosting a table top exercise on April 24th and that she would be sending out a reminder and RSVP to CRWP member staff shortly. 
StomCON conference - Kim told the group that she has submitted an abstract to the National Stormwater Conference StomCon on Where Drinking water Meets Stormwater and that it had been accepted so she would be presenting at the conference in August in Bellevue, WA. 

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 7, 2017 from 9am – 11am at the Lake Oswego/Tigard water treatment plant. 
